BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING –November 27, 2018
Members Present: Dave Forrest, Chris Ketchen, Roger Scheurer, Peter Scolforo & Don Zukowski
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Scott Leprovost

Dave Forrest called the meeting to order at 4:35  PM.
Abatements
An abatement was submitted for 104 Center Street.  The customer was present and came before the Board with a large bill that was discovered after tenants had moved out.  After reviewing the documentation, the Board agreed to grant a 10% abatement on the outstanding balance.  This decision was made with practice or precedence.  Pete Scolforo made the motion and Roger Scheurer seconded.  Dave Forrest agreed.  Don Zukowski did not.  Three in favor, motion carried.

There was a continuation of the abatement that was submitted for 2 Fox Hollow Road.  After further discussion the Board voted to deny the abatement..  They felt that the water was used and therefore the bill should stand.. Don Zukowski made the motion and Roger Scheurer seconded.  All in favor to deny.

Water Dept.

Meter update:  Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Water Department continues to work on meter/radio replacements.  There were 7 more completed since the last meeting.  There are approximately 61 still in need of repair.
Mike Towler let the Board know that he is working with High Lawn Farms to updated any needed water meters/radios that are not currently working.  The Water Department will be supplying replacement meters that are 1” and under where needed.  High Lawn Farms has requested several abatement forms and would like to come before the Board with concerns in January.
Al Zerbato have the Board an update on the Mass Grant project involving the installation on the new water line.  He stated that there is an upcoming meeting on Thursday the 29th with Chris Ketchen, himself and Tighe & Bond to go over the proposal.  Roger Scheurer wants to know about the proposed route and Dave Forrest had questions about a flow test from 2014. At this meeting the questions will be addressed that the Board has brought up.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that the water meter/radio replacement accounts had been depleted and money was being taken from the regular operating budgets to purchase new equipment.  This will need to be addressed for FY20.

Waste Water Dept

None

Highway/Cemetery Dept

There was a discussion regarding the additional paving of Summer Street. Al Zerbato let the Board know that we are approximately $200,000 short to pave all of Summer Street. Dave Forrest asked about the 1% tax that pertains to water/sewer infrastructure.  Al Zerbato stated that we are locked in with LB Corp for Summer Street prices.  Al Zerbato stated that there was approximately $120,000 in this fund.  Dave Forrest asked if there was going to be a Special Town Meeting where additional paving funds would be discussed.  Chris Ketchen stated that more would be know after the next Select Board meeting.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that we expect to receive the new sidewalk plow by the end of the week.  They are currently putting on attachments prior to delivery.
Dave Forrest inquired about the use of the wing plow.  Al Zerbato stated that the current truck it would be used on is being repaired with new seals.  It has not been addressed who will be using it.

Dave Forrest inquired about Main Street being in need of being redone.  Chris Ketchen stated that a new water line and paving needs to be done, but funding needs to be found..  Pete Scolforo suggested that maybe a mill and fill would help to preserve the road until additional funding could be found.

Other
Dave Forrest inquired about the water and sewer enterprise accounts and their balances.  Al Zerbato stated that the Water Department has $374,980 and the Waste Water Department $1,477,000.  Al Zerbato stated that they originally thought the they would be pulling $300,000 a year from this account, but had been offset with capacity fees and septic dumping fees.  Only $75,000 per year has been used for the last two years.
Al Zerbato told the Board that he had been in contact with the Building Department and had been agreed to follow Lenox’s policy that no certificate of occupancy permit would be issued until the department gave a yes or no answer on compliance.  This would ensure that all capacity fees were paid prior to final permits being issued.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that Sarah Gapinski from SK Design requested that a letter be drafted stating thea the town can support the Eagle Mill Renovation redevelopment and meet it’s demands.  The are applying for a housing grant that will be submitted on November 29th.  Al Zerbato let the Board know that he had drafted the letter and gave them a copy for review. 

Executive Session

None.

Minutes

November 13, 2018 minutes approved.  Roger Scheurer made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday October 9, 2018 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:57 PM   Dave Forrest made the motion, Roger Scheurer seconded.  All in favor
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee

